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STATE OF TENNESSEE
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION

DIVISION OF WATER RESOURCES
Jackson Environmental Field Office
1625 Hollywood Drive

JACKSON, TENNESSEE 38305

Phone 731-512-1300
Statewide 1-888-891-8332 
Fax 731-661-6283

December 7, 2023

  


 

Mr. Clay Bright CEO (DGS)
MRM Authority of West TN
312 Rosa L Parks Ave
Nashville, Tennessee 37219
Re:
New Temporary Water Plant Construction Approval

Memphis Regional Mega Site Authority of West TN

PWSID # TN0005226

Haywood County

Dear Mr. Bright:

Pursuant to T.C.A., Section 68-221-706 and Rule 0400-45-01-.05(8)(a), Daniel Pillow, James Roberts and Joellyn Brazile with TDEC-Division of Water Resources (DWR) conducted a final construction inspection on the new temporary water plant located at the Memphis Regional Mega Site in Haywood County on December 5, 2023. The Division appreciates the assistance provided during the inspection by Mr. Larry Milton, Mr. Scott Baker (Clearwater Solutions), and Mr. Justin Campbell (Brasfield Gorrie Construction).
The new water plant is rated at 700 GPM employing two (2) high service pumps, 11,000-gallon clearwell and a 1,000,000 gallon elevated storage tank.  The chemical treatment process consists of an induced draft aerator, and disinfection using liquid sodium hypochlorite.  At the time of this inspection, the new water plant was observed during full operation, producing water within federal quality guidelines, and functioning properly as designed. 
This letter serves as Approval from the Department to begin operation at the new Memphis Regional Mega Site temporary water plant.  This new water plant will retain the Public Water System Identification Number (PWSID) of TN0005226.  This number, along with the water system’s name and county must be identified on all correspondence and reports to the Department.  
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The following deficiencies, comments, and/or recommendations were identified during this inspection and should be addressed as applicable:
· The clearwell overflow has a flapper valve but lacked the required 24-mesh stainless screen. Please provide installation documentation of this screen to our office within 30 days of receipt of this letter.

· The South Water Tower overflow was installed with a screen larger than 24-mesh and without a flapper valve. Consult Rule 0400-45-01-.17. Please provide installation documentation of the required flapper valve and 24-mesh screen to our office within 30 days of receipt of this letter.

· A finished water pH grab sample was collected and analyzed on 12/7/2023. Results indicated the pH was 6.7, within the acceptable range of 6.5 to 8.5 for finished water. Since pH is variable and affected by ambient temperature and chlorine concentration, your water system may need to consider additional treatment and monitoring for pH adjustment. 
It has been noted that the following documents should be provided to this office:

· Standard Operating Procedure (SOP) – Drinking Water Regulations and DWR guidance require all public water systems to generate and maintain certain records and reports. Your water system is required to maintain, and have available, a copy of your updated SOP to specify the operational and monitoring activities for this new water plant.  A copy must be kept on site and be available for inspection during subsequent sanitary surveys or other inspections.   Rule 0400-49-01-.04.

· Monthly Operation Report (MOR) - according to Rule 0400-45-01-.17(2), each water system must submit a Monthly Operation Report, together with associated forms/reports, which contains all required information and accurately reveals the operation and performance of the water system during the reporting period.  All MORs must be received in the Jackson Environmental Field Office by the 10th of the following month.  Along with the MOR, a Disinfection Monitoring Report is also required to be submitted monthly.  
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Conclusion:  I would like to thank you for your assistance and courtesy concerning this matter.  This office appreciates the courtesy shown to members of our staff during this inspection and approval process.  As always, our staff is available to assist you with any questions you may have.  For any specific concerns or questions regarding this letter, you can contact me directly at the Jackson Environmental Field Office at (731) 458-7090 or 888-891-8332.

Sincerely,
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Daniel Pillow | Drinking Water Unit Program Manager
Division of Water Resources

Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation

Jackson Environmental Field Office

(731) 458-7090

Copy:
Mr. Larry Milton, Project Manager (DGS) Larry.Milton@tn.gov 
Mr. Dwain Hibdon, SSOE Inc., dhibdon@ssoe.com
Scott Baker, Operator, Scott.Baker@clearwatersol.com


CO WPC – Angela Jones, Cindy Wheeler

DWR – JEFO
Waterlog

